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Vail Recreation District November 15, 2005 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

December 13, 2005
A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on December 13, 2005, at 5:00 p.m., at Vail Golf Course, Krueger Room, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Nino Licciardi, Peter Cook, Julie Hansen, Michelle Hall, Scott Proper
STAFF PRESENT
Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Jamie Wilson
TOV MEMBERS 
 
None
PRESENT



OTHERS PRESENT
Eric Weaver, Ken Marchetti, Kathryn Middleton, Dan Weiland
CALL TO ORDER
Director Licciardi called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

APPROVAL OF 11/15/05
MEETING MINUTES
Director Cook moved to approve the November 15th, 2005 Board meeting minutes. Director Licciardi seconded. Approved unanimously.

PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA

Ms. Jamie Wilson, Communications/Special Project Manager for the Town of Vail stated to the Board that she would be working part time for the Vail Recreation District in marketing and public relations. She currently does public relations for the Town of Vail and will be meeting with the different departments within the District to get a background and understanding of what the District has to offer for the community. The design and set up will be similar to that of the Town of Vail (i.e. newsletter, meeting minutes, and publications) Mr. Ortiz elaborated by stating that we will be cost sharing Ms. Wilson’s position with the Town of Vail part time, year round. Mr. Ortiz stated that the VRD is currently in need of a public relations position to get positive feedback out to the public. The knowledge of Ms. Wilson will be a tremendous asset for the District as a whole. 

Director Cook stated that the newsletter should be published in the paper. Mr. Ortiz stated that they would look into costs when the time came. Director Licciardi thanked Ms. Wilson for attending the meeting.
Ms. Kathryn Middleton and Mr. Dan Weiland from the Vail Nordic Center stated to the Board that they are very pleased with the work of Mr. Chris Chase, acting Golf Course Superintendent, and the rest of the Golf Course staff this year on the Nordic track.  They both stated that he and staff has done an extraordinary job in setting the track and responding to their needs immediately. They want to recommend Mr. Chase, to fill the permanent position of Superintendent for the Vail Golf Course as he has gone above and beyond expectations. Director Licciardi thanked them both for their input and attending the meeting. Director Proper asked Ms. Middleton if she had written a recommendation letter to Mr. Ortiz. Ms. Middleton stated that she had.  
2005 NOVEMBER FINANCIALS


Mr. Eric Weaver reported on the November 2005 Financials and stated that the District is still looking very good as we near the end of the year. The large majority of the revenues have been collected and the majority of the remaining expenses for the year are payroll related. All departments except gymnastics remain favorable to budget and the District currently has approximately $900,000 in total cash. He reminded the Board that gymnastics is working in a new facility and that budget variances are to be expected. 

Mr. Eric Weaver stated that he is still analyzing whether the District will require a 2006 Tax Anticipation Note. He will inform the Board at the January Board meeting as to whether the note will be necessary, and if so, for what amount. Mr. Ken Marchetti added that if a Tax Anticipation note is required, it will be used to make the March 1, 2006 bond payment and will likely be paid back a couple weeks later after the March property taxes are received. He added that the Tax Anticipation Note is the best way for Government Entities to borrow funds on a short-term basis due to the low cost and ability to avoid issues related to TABOR.
COST SHARING 2001 DOBSON ARENA REPAIRS

Mr. Ortiz stated that he wanted to make the Board aware that he would be signing an agreement with the Town of Vail to pay back an invoice that has been outstanding since the 2001 Dobson Arena Renovation. The invoice totals $57,398.34 owed to the Town of Vail and He and Ms. Judy Camp came to the agreement that the VRD would make equal payments of $5,740 per year over the next 10 yrs at 0% interest. Mr. Ortiz went on to state that he and Mr. Marchetti had set it up this way to work in conjunction with our Gymnastics payment plan owed to the Town of Vail. The Board agreed that he should sign the contract. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT


Mr. Ortiz reported on the following items:

· The Golf Course Superintendent Position had been narrowed down to five Candidates and Mr. Chris Chase was one of the five. Interviews will be taking place the first of the year and a decision will hopefully be made mid-February. The interview committee will include; Mr. Tim Taagen, Vice President of Agronomics for Cordierra Resort and Spa, Mr. Fred Soller, Head Superintendent from Breckenridge Golf Course, Mr. Brent Redman, Mr. Ben Krueger and himself.
· Mr. Ortiz again stated that he is very proud of staff for working so hard and stretching their efforts creatively in saving and making money for the District.
· Although gymnastics is unfavorable to budget, Mr. David Ward has been working extremely hard in expanding his programs by hiring a yoga instructor, adding new yoga classes and expanding enrollment for existing programs. He has also made a generous donation of new gymnastics equipment to the new gymnastics facility. The Vail Recreation District was unable to invest in new equipment at the time, so Mr. Ward used his personal funds to purchase equipment and has donated it to the VRD. Mr. Ortiz stated that Mr. Ward is very passionate about seeing his program grow.
BOARD MEMBER INPUT

Director Hall stated that she had the opportunity to work with Mr. Joel Rabinowitz at the Ski Race last weekend. She enjoyed working with him and stated that it is good to see VRD employees working in other environments and that it is good for public relations. She also stated that she is impressed to see Ms. Heather Gilger’s skill and performance in Gymnastics. Mr. Ortiz stated that Ms. Gilger competes on a collegiate level in gymnastics.
Director Proper stated that the Millennium Bank has been hosting the Youth Services Santa’s Workshop. Mr. Ortiz stated that in the past the VRD has been unable to afford these workshops during the holidays, but with Millennium Bank as the sponsor, we are now able to provide these activities to the community. Director Proper went on to state that the bank will set up a savings account and deposit $20.00 into that savings account for any participant of Santa’s workshop.
Mr. Eric Weaver concluded that he had his daughter’s birthday party at the imagination station and had a terrific time. The staff has done a tremendous job in the design of the Imagination Station and is very excited to use the funds the Board has approved for more development into the “Station”.

ADJOURNMENT

Director Cook motioned to adjourn at 6:00 p.m. Director Hall
seconded. Approved unanimously.

EXECUTIVE SESSION


Director Hansen made a motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose(s) of: §24-6-402(4)(e), C.R.S., “Determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations; developing strategy for negotiations; and instructing negotiators.” Director Cook seconded.  Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Peter W. Cook, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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